An International Organization
e

Canine Search
and
Recovery, Inc.

NEWSLETTER

2nd Quarter 2002

| PRESIDENT'S ME El

Hello CSAR Members,

Summer is upon us. it is the time for picnics,
hiking, boating, and all grades of lost or missing
people. My hope for everyone is safe and positive
searches. It is also the time to train, not only
around your work schedules - but the hot
weather in most localities. Remember that a
vehicle with the windows up can obtain
temperatures of 140 degrees in just a few
minutes. If you are searching in urban settings,
think about your dog's paws and the proximity of
their body to the hot pavement. Wet your dog
down often. Don't skip training just because of
the heat but train SMART. Work in the early am
or late evening.

Our CSAR seminar is rapidly approaching. 1 hope
everyone is making plans and can attend. Mike
Byrd has found an outstanding location for us
the instructors and programs are top notch as
usual.

We are most pleased ( I can't tell you how
pleased) to have Susan Mitchell join us as a
newsletter coeditor. She has a great talent that
we are privileged to tap. Thanks Susan.

Also we give thanks to Sharon Naskrent who is
out beating the bushes for the nominating
committee. Please say yes when she contacts you.
She will also be sending out ballots for elections
of officers and board members this summer.

Have a happy and safe summer.
Ginger

WWW.CSar.org -

FROM _YOUR EDITORS

We'd like to take this opportunity to welcome

aboard Susan Mitchell as part of the newsletter

editorial staff. We're excited to have her help as
we continue to spread the news about CSAR and
its members via the newsletter.

Thanks to those of you who have passed on news
for this newsletter. We do appreciate all of it.

At any time, if any of you would like to do an
article, please contact us and let us know. Please
send any search reports, interesting training
situations, etc. - our membership is at varying
levels of skills and training and we all can learn
from one another. After all networking is one of
our stated goals of CSAR.

As the 2003 Seminar in Ohio draws closer, we
look forward to meeting some of you who we
haven't vet met and to visiting with those of you
who we have been fortunate enough to meet.
For those unable to make it to Ohio, let us know
what is happening in your part of the country so
we can share it with the rest of the CSAR family.

Happy Trails,
Carolyn, Susan and Ginger.

PS - I've heard about some great first finds amongst our membership. Be sure and get the
information in for the Buddy Thurston Award! You and your dog deserve it.



HELP
WANTED

NEW MEMBERSHIP
APPLICATIONS

Sharon Naskrent, Nominating Committee
Chairperson for Canine Search & Recovery is
looking for a few good folks who are willing to
run for office or board position of CSAR.

At this time, Sharon needs someone to fill the
position of treasurer and three board spots which
will come vacant as of Jan 1, 2003.

If you are interested in running for any of these
please contact Sharon before July 15, 2002.
Sharon can be reached at 815-455-1486. Please
be prepared to submit a brief (half page or less)
biography about yourself which will be sent with
ballots in late July.

If you are nominating someone else, you must
provide Sharon a written statement from the
person you are nominating that they are willing to
run for and hold office or board position.

WANTED BY
CSAR --

2004 CSAR

l SEMINAR HOST

Notice from the CSAR seminar committee. The
Committee is now accepting proposals for the 2004
seminar. The deadline to submit your proposal for
hosting the 2004 CSAR Seminar is May 30, 2003.
If you would wish to host a seminar send
information to Paul Whitted, head of the seminar
committee. Start talking with your group now and
make plans to host the 2004 Seminar.

They wish to know about your proposed site and
its services, number of students that can be
accommodated, approximate size and types of
training areas that are available, nearest
transportation, and an estimated budget.

If you have any questions call Paul Whitted at 828-
421-1858.

As stated in the bylaws for Canine Search and
Recovery, names of applicants for membership
will be published in the newsletter and all
members given 30 days to respond.

Please address any comments regarding a
potential applicant to any officer or board
member and such comments will be brought up at
the next board meeting.

Any comments concerning the following
perspective applicants must be made by Aug 10,
2002.

Beth Boling

2600 Night Sun Drive
Evansville, In 47725
Sponsored by: John Newcomer

Brenda Myers

448 Susie Drive

Pittsfield, Il 62363
Sponsored by: Carolyn Knapp

DOG PET PEEVES ABOUT HUMANS)

Taking me for a walk, then not letting me check
stuff out. Exactly who's walk is this anyway?

Any trick that involves balancing food on my
nose...stop it.

Yelling at me for rubbing on your carpet. Why'd
you buy carpet?

Getting upset when I sniff your guests. Sorry but I
haven't quite mastered that handshake thing yet.
Dog sweaters. Have you noticed the fur?

Any haircut that involves bows or ribbons. Now
you know why we chew your stuff up when you're
not home.

Taking me to the vet for "the big snip", then acting
surprised when T freak out every time we go back.

The sleight of hand, fake fetch throw. You fooled
a dog! What a proud moment for the top of the
food chain.

Invisible fences. To my knowledge, dogdom hasn't
yet solved the visible fence problem!



UPCOMING SEMINARS §

Eds Note: As always, we want to give you as
much information about seminars other than
CSAR seminars as we can. If you know of other
seminars, please pass the info on to your
newsletter editors for inclusion in the next
newsletter.

Indiana Search & Rescue Academy is offering
a wide variety of short training sessions thru out
the next four months. These include Tracking
and Signcutting, Basic and Advanced Confined
Space Rescue, Intro to Disaster Techniques, Land
and Water Cadaver Serch, and Emergency
Management Skills. For more info contact: John
Newcomer 1-800-200-7424 or visit the website:
www.state.in.us/sema/sarclass.html

Canine Search & Recovery 2002 - Canter's
Cave 4-H Camp Jackson, Oh. Sept 29- Oct 4,
2002. For more info contact: Mike Byrd 740-
927-8822 or visit the CSAR website at:
WWW.CSar.org.

SR WS s Yo L e Py
Thanks to Elaine Flower for passing this
picture on, taken at the 2001 CSAR Seminar
at Camp Atterbury, In - prior to the Blessing
of the Animals.

HOW DO I GET MY
SEMINAR LISTED

IN THE NEWSLETTER
OR ON THE WEBSITE

The Officers, Board and members of Canine
Search and Recovery support the mission of
education of detection dogs and their handlers as a
very important task that CSAR has to undertake.
We do this not only by hosting our own seminars,
but by publicizing any seminars that a member or
their team may be involved in or be sponsoring.

To have your seminar listed in an upcoming issue
of the newsletter or on the web site, please contact
Carolyn Knapp with the following information.

Type of Seminar

Date(s) of Seminar
Location of Seminar
Hosting Group or Individual

web site, email address and/or phone numbers.
Additional Information about Seminar

+ e e

We are sorry, but we must ask you to provide us
with the entire list of information above. We
honestly don't have time to search out the needed
information on a web site or other location.

If we don't hear from you but are aware of a
seminar you are involved in, we assume it is by
invitation only to attend and will not publish
information about it. Information has been made
public, not by CSAR, in the past about small
seminars put together for certain groups and hard
feelings have sometimes resulied when people
outside the group intended had to be turned away
because they had heard about it from a third party.

Contact Information, can include street address,



THIS AND THAT

DON'T MISS THE FUN -make plans to meet
us in Ohio for the 2002 CSAR seminar. Mark
your calendars and start making preparations for
time off from work, family, etc. for a great

Wanted: A few good volunteers for committee
positions, to run for board and office and to write
for the newsletter. If you have an idea or
interest, we can most likely plug your talents in
somewhere in CSAR, just let us know what you'd
like to do.

Wanted: Any pictures or digital pictures taken
from seminars or of members and their dogs in
training or on call out missions. These pictures
may be used in future newsletters and other print
and electronic media about Canine Search and
Recovery. Regular photos are needed as well
and can be scanned. Send to Carolyn Knapp.
NOTE, Carolyn asks that these be mailed instead
of emailed to her because of the size of many
electronic picture files.

Upcoming Board Meeting: Your board
meets at least quarterly by teleconference or in
person. Send anything you wish brought to the
board's attention to any of your officers or board
members.

We NEED Your NEWS: Submit any news
about vourself, recent searches, new arrivals,
training problems or hints to vour newsletter
editors for use in future issues of the CSAR
newsletter. Inquiring minds want to know.

Ed's Note: A suggestion to add a time line to
the newsletter for upcoming CSAR events was
made at a recent CSAR board meeting. Let us
know if this is something you want to see
continued.

The Buddy Thurston Memorial Award
An award, in memory of Buddy Thurston, will be
given to any handler making their first find.
Buddy, was one of the founding and much loved
members of Canine Search & Recovery. We
would like to recognize first finds in his memory.
Send your documentation to either of the editors.
This must include copies of a witnessed trailing/
working record, a letter of verification from the
requesting agency and any other pertinent
information. These handlers will be recognized at
the next CSAR seminar. If you are unable to
attend your award will be mailed to you after the
seminar. Documentation must be received no
later than July 15, 2002 to be presented at the
2002 seminar.

UPCOMING
CSAR EVENTS
TIME LINE

Today thru Sept. 10 - Complete and mail
registration for 2002 CSAR seminar in Ohio.

Today thru July 15 - Contact Sharon Naskrent,
815-455-1486, to run for CSAR office or board.

Today thru Aug 15 - Submit articles for next
CSAR newsletter.  Articles should be sent or
emailed to Carolyn.

Aug 1 - Ballots for voting in annual CSAR
election will be mailed.

Sept 1 - Next CSAR newsletter published

Sept 3 - Ballots must be returned to CSAR
secretary.

Sept 28 - Board meeting. Members published in
this newsletter will be voted on for membership.
Sept 29 - Oct 4 - 2002 CSAR Seminar

Oet 3 - Annual CSAR meeting and election
results anmounced.

Oct 3 - CSAR auction to be held at seminar,



2002 SEMINAR
INSTRUCTORS

We hope you will join us in thanking the
following folks for volunteering their time and
knowledge to assist us at the 2002 CSAR
Seminar in Ohio, Sept 29 thru Oct 4,
TRAILING/TRACKING
Beginning ~  Paul Whitted, NCSARDA
Max Bradburn, NCSARDA

Intermediate - Charles Blankenship, NC
Advanced - Wayne Keith, Al

CADAVER - T AN
Beginning - Janet Anagnos-Il-Wis SAR.
Dennis Schenk - [-Wis SAR
Advanced - Kathy Newman, Minn
CADAVER - WATER
Beginning - Susan Mitchell - Tn
John Newcomer - In SEMA
Advanced - Marlene Aurand - Ks
Kitty Shaner - Ks

AIR SCENT

Denver Holder - NCSARDA
Bob Urban - Ohio

GUEST SPEAKER - ANIMAL BEHAVIOR
AND AGRESSION IN THE SAR DOG

Jeff Finley ~ Ohio

Additional instructors may be added or
substituted as the need arises.

Of course, also on tap is the CGC testing and our
ever popular auction and general meeting on
Thursday night.

Be sure to remember to bring items to donate for
the auction, funds raised at the auction are the
seed money for next year's seminar.

Paul Whitted - Paul has 20 years of experience
with working K-9's and 10 years in SAR. He has
participated in ~350 searches mostly in the SE.He
does instruction in air scenting and trailing.
Currently a board member m CSAR. Also member
of NCSAR DOGS. (as their Training Director),
NOCDS, NASAR, AND AASDN. Paul has
graciously donated his time and talents as
auctioneer for our CSAR auctions the past several
years.

Max Bradburs - Max has been active in SAR for
20 years. Has worked a SAR dog in trailing and
air scent for the last 2 years. He is a HASMAT
and High Angle Rescue instructor. He is a member
of CSAR and NCSAR DOGS where he serves on
the training committee.

Charles Blankship - Charles says he has been
there, done that, and has the scars to prove it.
Talking with Charlie is a learning experience all of
its own.

Wayne Keith - Wayne is a retired dog handler
from the State of Atlanta Correctional system at
St. Clair prison. Wayne has run behind many
bloodhounds and GSD's. He is well known for
running his bloodhounds off lead.

Janet Anagnos - Since 1972 Janet has worked in
an animal related professions. She is a member of
IlI-Wis SAR team, CSAR,and NASAR. She has
been trained in and works both trailing scent
specific and cadaver dogs. She has participated in
numerous searches and attended over 550 hrs of
seminar classes. .She has had training in
HASMAT, Basic Management, and is a SARTEC
111. Janet was also a 2000 recipient of the CSAR
Buddy Thurston Award.

Dennis Schenk - Dennis has been with [I-Wis
SAR Dogs for the last 7 years. He works both
trailing scent specific dogs and cadaver dogs. He
has participated m over 50 searches and attended
over 550 hrs of seminar classes. He is a NASAR
and CSAR member. He has been trained in
HASMAT, Basic Management, and is a SARTEC
111,



Kathy Newman - Kathy hails from the great
state of Minnesota. She has worked a variety of
dogs in various venues. Kathy has instructed at
previous CSAR seminars.

Susan Mitchell - Susan is a bloodhound handler
from Tennessee. She works her bloodhound in
both trailing and cadaver for 8 years. Susan
serves with Sumner County Emergency
Management. She has served on the board of
CSAR for the past 3 years. She has assisted in
cadaver classes for CSAR and trailing and
cadaver training with Indiana Emergency Services
at Camp Atterbury, In.

John Newman - John has been working with
dogs for over 7 years and is a certified police K-9
trainer and obedience trainer. He has assisted
over 500 dogs and handlers in police work,
competition, security, search and rescue,
obedience, personal protection, and behavioral
modification. John is a member of Dogs Against
Drugs/Dogs Against Crime, Canine Search and
Recovery, Inc., and North American Search Dog
Network.

Marlene Aurand - Marlene started in
Bloodhounds in 1974. In 1986, she began in K-9
handler training. She joined her local sheriff's
Department in 1988. She has attended seminars
with over 600 hours of class instructing or field
training. Marlene has worked cases all over the
mid-west in trailing, cadaver recovery, narcotics
and criminal evidence. She is a member of
CSAR, NAPWADA, and TNC DOGS.

Kitty Shamer - Began in SAR in 1997. Have
worked homicide cases with City of North Platte
Police Department, Lincoln County Sheriffs
Department, and City of Lincoln, all in Nebraska.
Have worked live finds with City of North Platte,
Lincoln County and Grant County. These have
been on land and water both. Am on call with all
surrounding counties in the Western part of the
state.

Denver Holder - Denver has been President of
NCSAR DOGS, INC since 1885. He has
instructed in NC, MO, TN, MS, VA, and SC in
trailing, air scent, and cadaver. He now works a
Bloodhound. He has worked hurricanes Fran and
Floyd in NC. He is with the NC Fire Service and
traveled to fires in the Western US. He has a
wealth of SAR and fire related experiences.

Bob Urbam - Bob has ~20 years of K-9
experience. 18 of those years have been in Law
Enforcement with the Parks Service. He is now a
Detective. For the last 5 years he has worked a
trailing dog in SAR. He bas a talent for being
able to read a dog.

Jeff Finley - Jeff is known around the SAR
circles for his ability to work with various breeds
of dogs and to assist handlers with individual
problems in their dog. He is excellent at coupling
the dog's behavior with its natural instincts. Jeff
serves with the OHTF1 Miami Valley FEMA/
USAR team.

POISON CONTROL
HOTLINE FOR ANIMALS

The ASPCA has a new poison control hotline
phone number for pets.

If you have reason to suspect that your pet may
have been exposed to something toxic, either
internally or externally, this phone number will
connect you with an ASPCA veterinarian specially
trained to assist pet owners or other vets.

This is the only dedicated animal poison control
hotline in the world manned by veterinarians, not
telephone operators. The number is staffed 24/7.

(888) 4ANI-HELP or (888) 426-4435

A charge of $45.00 will be billed to your credit
card at time of using this service, but it could save
your canine's life.



Want to be an
Apprentice
Seminar Instructor?

WANTED - Apprentices for Seminar instructors.

We will assign apprentices to experienced
instructors. This is to give more handlers the
chance to experience instructing at seminars.
Also it will give us a chance to see handlers at
work whose talents might otherwise be
unknown.

To apply for this program be sure the Education
Advisor has your resume and and express your
desire to enter this program.

Contact:  Ginger Branyon, 111 Creek Circle,
Seaford, VA., 23696 757-898-7118.

WANTED --
VOLUNTEER INSTRUCTORS

ross These Things To D
Off Your Li

Send registration for 2002 CSAR seminar in
today.

Wateh vyour mail for CSAR ballot, coming in
early August and VOTE.

Send newsletter information for upcoming
newsletters to the newsletter editors. This can
include training issues, personal news, upcoming
seminar announcements - do not have to be
CSAR sponsored, and anything else you'd like to
share with vour fellow members.

Send info from searches for future publication in
the newsletter and or on web page. Info can be
sent to Newsletter Editor, Carolyn Knapp.

Send photos, both regular and digital of past
CSAR seminars and dogs in training or on call
outs to Carolyn Knapp.

TRAIN YOUR DOG, TRAIN YOUR DOG,
TRAIN YOUR DOG, TRAIN YOUR DOG

Do you have a special technique or training
method that has successfully helped others tram
their search dogs more effectively? Would you
like to share this information with others at a
nationally recognized search and rescue academy?
If you can answer "yes" to either of these
questions then submit your resume’ along with
copies of related certifications, instructor/trainer
experience, and a cover letter outlining what you
would like to present to:

Mari Hulman George Search and Rescue Academy
C/O John Newcomer

P. O. Box 160

Nineveh, IN 46164

Lodging will be provided, selected applicants must
cover all other expenses. We are a not-for-profit,
state government agency that provides training to
search and rescue responders from across the
country, at little or no cost. All training materials
and methods must be approved by the academy
manager prior to entering into any course
agreements. Applicants must also be able to
provide documentation and a demonstration of
their training abilities. Selected applicants are
responsible for submitting course outlines, master
copies of handouts. etc.

NATURAL
BUG REPELLANT

Taken from the Bloodhound EList
from Cathy Brey

Take a BIG fat lemon (the more rind the better)
and slice it paper thin. Put in a bowl with a
tablespoon of crushed rosemary leaves (or a 6 inch
sprig of fresh). Pour over with a quart of hot, near
boiling water. Let steep overnight. Strain and put
into a large spray bottle. Keep in fridge. Shake well
before applying. The d-lemeone in this spray along
with the rosemary oil will give your dog a beautiful
shiny coat and keep fleas and other bugs away ..
including mosquitoes, so you get extra heartworm
protection. If your dog has dry skin or allergies add
a teaspoon of tea tree oil and a tablespoon of Aloe
pulp. Use the spray at least twice a week to keep
the scent on the coat to repel bugs, and spray it
around your doors and through the carpets. If it's a
bad flea time, spray daily on the belly and feet to
repel them. This has worked wonders for us for
many years. Not only for the dogs, but for us when
we go hiking or walking in the woods. No bug will
get near this stuff. And, of course, it's all natural






